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Dear Board Members, 

Non-restrictive fund raising has shown a sufficient increase over the past couple years which 
is a good sign.  Still, we are far short of meeting our budgetary needs, which has caused us 
to trim back in several areas, mostly grant awarding.  We are hopeful for continued increase 
in our fund-raising effort that will allow us to restore most of the trimmed programs. A lot 
will depend on our District stepping up their award donations.  We are inline to award a 
record number of DSA’s this year.  If we can receive an increase in Dunlap, CSA’s, Tablet of 
Honors, along with donations through the Champions for Children programs, we may make 
up a good portion of the budget cuts.  
  

The sustaining fund raising program is close to be introduced.  Final adjustments are being 
made to the implementation of the program.  We are planning on revealing the Program at 
the District Convention for full implementation on October 1, 2019. 
 

The Foundation board approved an increase in donation for DSA’s and CSA’s beginning in 
October.  The donation will increase to $200 for these awards effective October 1, 2019.  
Please advise the clubs within your regions so they will be able to budget for the increase. 
 

We are still promoting the “Dinner Anywhere” raffle.  There are a limited number of tickets 
remaining.  Don’t be left out.  Tickets for the Aloha Tribute quilt remain on sale.  Both will 
be awarded at the District Convention. 
 

I want to express my thanks to the Kiwanis Cal-Nev-Ha Foundation board who have really 
stepped it up in addressing our finances this year.  Things are moving in the right direction. 

 

Thank you, 

Roy Talley 
Roy Talley, 2018-2020 President 
Kiwanis Cal-Nev-Ha Foundation 
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